KEN CARYL RANCH TOWNHOUSE ASSOCIATION
RECORD OF PROCEEDINGS

October 10, 2018
The regular meeting of The Ken Caryl Ranch Townhouse Association Board of Directors was held at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.  The following directors were present or absent as noted:

Ken Whiteacre
-  Present


Sue Bryant

-  Present

Bob Campbell

-  Present


Kathy Dann

-  Present
Rick White

-  Absent


Phillip Mills – Agent
-  Present
Call to Order – Kathy Dann called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  A quorum was present.

Minutes – The minutes of the meeting held August 8, 2018 were approved as presented.  
Open Forum
· Shirley thanked all who worked on the newsletter and suggested it list Board members in the next issue.
· Mary Dailey, formerly owner of 11853  requested reimbursement for replacement of gutters prior to the scheduled work.  The request was approved.

Special Interview   Victor Rascon of Schultz Industries was present to discuss different strategies for the sprinkler controllers.  Upgrading the controllers to work with the new 3-G and 4-G signals would cost $29,016 for the controllers plus $3,200 per year to subscribe to the weather data service.   Changing the controllers to Hunter standard controllers with rain sensors would cost $19,076.
Committee Reports
      Architectural, Building & Maintenance Committee
· HIRs were received from:
· 11623 to add a pergola to their patio.  The request was on the wrong form and did not include sufficient information.   The owner was asked to re-submit the request.  No response so far.
· 11653 to replace windows and the sliding patio door.  This was approved.
· 11872 to install an aluminum storm door.   This was approved.

· 11873 to replace the fence between this unit and the neighbor with one having lattice work on the top to conceal the downspout.  This was approved with the caveat that the neighbor approve the installation and the lattice work be installed on both sides of the fence.

· Ken proposed purchasing and installing eight Visitor Parking Only signs for $600 - $700.  On motion by Kathy, seconded by Sue and duly passed, the project was approved.

Landscape Committee
· The committee trimmed Rose bushes blocking traffic view at the exterior corner.
· Quotes are being obtained for replacing the mulch along Shafer Place.
Communications Committee
· Sue reported the newsletter had been sent.   She plans to make it a quarterly event.

· A new e-mail address was created to send the newsletter.   About 60 homeowners have no e-mail.  Sue asked that hard copies be mailed to them.
Financial Reports – Phil Mills reviewed the reports for September 2018
· Ending balance of the Operating Account is $73,192.  Reserves - $644,481
· Disbursements during the month (not including the regular transfer to reserves) were $43,570.

· Delinquencies were down to $22,700.

· Prepaid maintenance fees were $20,755.
· Total expenses (9 months) were $62,432 under budget.  
Property Manager’s Report

· JTB Gutters finished Phase IV of the gutter project.  
· Community Painting Specialists have been contracted with to do the follow-up touch-up.

· Two companies have been solicited for gutter-cleaning quotes.  Both cite heavy schedules.

· Rose Paving finished the concrete pan and gutter work including the extra items.   
· The insurance policies were renewed and the Certificate and Insurance Newsletter from the agent were posted on the web site.
· Chambers Construction has been contracted to replace the wood bridge by #11886.

Unfinished Business
· Bids for re-coating the chimney caps are still needed.
· #11714 has unpainted vents from the basement.

· #11712 has a wood pile by the garage.
New Business
· None was brought up for consideration.

Executive Session – None was held.
Adjourn – There being no further business to conduct, the meeting was adjourned at 7:45 PM.  The next meeting will be 6:00 pm on Wednesday, November 14, 2018 at the Ken Caryl Ranch House.

Respectfully submitted by Phil Mills, Acting Secretary

